Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for April 15, 2009
Attendance

Present: DaCosta (Minutes), Graham, Hydro, B.Leake, D.Leake (Chair), McNelis, Rice, Speaker, Woodford. 
Announcements

D. Leake reported that Provost Bresnahan will attend the meeting on May 6, 2009. 

Approval of Minutes from March 4 and April 1, 2009
The minutes from both meetings were approved, with minor modifications. Rice reported that the minutes from February 18 are done but awaiting confirmation on one item.


Dean’s Report

Dean Bakewell-Sachs was not present so there was no report for this meeting.
Assistant Dean’s Report 

Hydro circulated a Graduate Column follow-up providing information on financial help for students and drawing attention to the new payment plan, available to US citizens only. Hydro circulated the latest application data showing that applications are either steady or rising.
Hydro provided an update on discussions that have taken place with Dean Behre and Lisa Angeloni about a college policy on the GRE waiver. The suggestion was to waive it for students who had graduated from a regionally accredited college within the last five years. Also, to waive for non-matriculants who have achieved a certain minimum grade in two TCNJ classes. If approved, this would apply to applicants for Spring 2010 courses. Current, TCNJ undergraduates with a minimum GPA of 3.3 can apply, without having taken the GRE. B.Leake commented that she would prefer that TCNJ alumni are not subject to the five year limit. Woodford suggested that graduate coordinators could address the waiver issue with Deans. Hydro asked for any other comments to be fed back to her.
Old Business

· Thesis/Culminating Project
Graham circulated a revised version of the guidelines and highlighted the latest changes, which included:
· Creative Projects have been removed as these would require their own guidelines.

· Replacement of “Council of Deans” by “appropriate Dean” throughout the document

There was some discussion over whether a Thesis Committee would exist in all departments so the language was changed from “should” to “may”.

B.Leake supplied members with a document that explains the operation of the Johannesburg programs to help clarify some issues.

It was agreed that the forms, required under Procedural Steps, should just be sent to the Office of Graduate Studies to be appended to the student record.
Graham will make the necessary changes and provide a PDF copy to Hydro, with the forms as Word documents. Graham was thanked for all her hard work on these guidelines.


New Business
· Proposed Policy for Non-Enrollment
A document had been previously circulated by Hydro as a proposed solution for the Office of Graduate Studies to be able to gain a better understanding of the enrollment patterns of the continuing graduate student population. This has been approved by Records and Registration, as a viable proposition, and would involve minimal work on the part of the student. The proposal was approved with a minor addition, suggested by B.Leake, to clarify the position regarding the six year graduate time window.   
· Proposed Program Change for Counseling
Woodford spoke to the document that had been previously circulated. The change to the program has been necessitated by revised standards being introduced by the Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs in July 2009. The proposal is to change two programs (Community Counseling: Human Services and Community Counseling: Substance Abuse and Addiction) from 48 to 60 credits. The proposal was commended and approved by GPC. 
Next Meeting
Rice proposed an agenda item to discuss whether students should be allowed unlimited attempts at achieving the required minimum of a B grade in certain courses. 
Respectfully submitted,

Jacqui DaCosta
